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West Bretton Junior & Infant School

Newsletter

 9.1.14
Welcome back to the new term – we hope that you have all had a restful and enjoyable holiday.  The last couple of weeks before Christmas were hectic to say the least – thank you again to families for their support of performances, parties, raffles etc. etc.! One last little piece of “Christmas” news is that our “Glee Club” raised almost £90 for the Africa Trip from their carol singing at Blacker Hall Farm Shop on the last day of term. 

We welcome especially Isabella Barber who joins us part time in Mrs Firth`s class. Another “new starter” this term is Mr Walker, who joins us on loan from Horbury Academy as our caretaker on a temporary basis until a new person is appointed. We hope that they will both be very happy with us. 

The advertisement for a permanent caretaker will be on the Wakefield MDC website this weekend.  

Clubs

Starting next week we hope to run an after school Dance Club on Tuesdays and Multisports on Fridays. The fliers will be sent out tomorrow, so please return them on Monday if your child is interested so that we can make sure there is enough interest to run them.  Please assume the club(s) will run unless you hear otherwise. 

There will be no after school “Glee Cub” this half term, however there will be a Monday lunchtime session starting next week. New members, as well as those already attending, are very welcome. 

We hope to run an after school netball club, and once details are finalised we will let you know. 

Golden Book

Well done to those children first in our “Golden Book” for this half term.

Class 1 Cameron Burns and Ruby Garthwaite

Class 2 Elliette Pearson and Olivia Marshall

Class 3 Paige Burnside and Joshua Jarvis

Class 4 Elli Clark and Emily Fuller

Breakfast Club

In response to a request from some of our parents, we shall be sending out a questionnaire on Monday to find out if there will be sufficient support to start the Breakfast Club at 7.45 a.m. rather than 8.00 a.m. This will involve an increase in the cost. Please look out for the letter and let us know your views.
Sportsdesk
On Thursday next week we have our first sporting competition of this half term when our Year 3 benchball team compete at Horbury Academy. Good luck to them.   
Winter Illnesses

Unfortunately it is now that time of year when coughs, colds, tummy bugs etc raise their heads, and we would like to remind parents of the guidelines for when to keep children away from school.

In the case of sickness and/or diarrhoea children should be kept at home for a full 48 hours after the last episode i.e. if children have been ill during the night they should be kept away from school for the following day and also the day after. This will help to stop the symptoms being passed on to other children and staff members. 

If children have coughs and colds please ensure that they are well enough to return to school, bearing in mind that they will have a full day to face and may have an “energy dip” part way through the day. 

In the case of absence a parent should ring the school as near to 9.00 a.m. as possible giving reasons for the absence.  If a child is absent on a subsequent day please ring again, unless it is an illness which is likely to last for several days e.g. chickenpox. 

Thank you for your understanding and support.

School Closure Information

Hopefully the following information will not be needed this winter, however we would like to let parents know of the arrangements if there should be snow.  
As soon as Mrs Womersley has made the decision to close because of the weather,( which is before 7.00 a.m. if possible ), she notifies the local authority website which is immediately updated. The school website is also updated. This is therefore the quickest way to find out if we are open or not.  You can access the information at www.gowild.org.uk by clicking on the school closures and then current school closures, or through the link on our own website www.westbretton.wakefield.sch.uk on the news noticeboard. 

Ridings FM broadcast school closures every 15 minutes if you do not have access to the internet. 

If, during a school day, the weather turns bad, a decision will be made as to whether we will close early.  If this should be the case, parents will be contacted and asked to collect their child straight away. As we only have one phone line at school, it would be appreciated if you would keep this clear for our use. Please make contingency plans so that there is someone available to collect if you work a distance from school.

And finally    ………….

Please find attached our “Dates for your Diary” for the first half term. It may look a little quiet at the moment, but as always, we shall let you know of any other events as they arise.  
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